TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
CLEAN ENERGY TASK FORCE
REGULAR MEETING
TUESDAY, March 4, 2014
TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM
Approved Minutes
       Present – Peter D’Addario, Adam Dawidowicz, Javette Allen, Martin Podskoch,

                        John Greeno (arrived after the approval of minutes) and Town 
                        Manager, Michael Maniscalco
1.   Call to Order – Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz called the meeting to order at 
  6:00p.m. 
2. Approval of Minutes: February 4, 2014 – Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz motioned to approve the February 4th minutes as written, seconded by Peter D’Addario.  Vote:  2-Yes, 1-Absent (Chairman Greeno arrived after this vote), 2-Abstain (Javette Allen was not present at the Feb. 4 meeting and Martin Podskoch was not a member of the board).   Motion passed.
3. Introduction of Marty Podskoch – Mr. Podskoch provided the board with a brief summary of his personal and professional background.
4. Spring Campaigns

a. Residential, commercial – The members agreed to have a clean energy campaign event at Sears Park on May 10.  Marty Podskoch suggested having house tours of the solar power or geo thermal homes in town. There was discussion about having a representative from the Office of Consumer Council do a presentation as well as small business energy contractors.  Javette and Marty agreed to meet to draft PR piece for the newspaper about the event in May. 
b. Contractor selection- Chairman Greeno provided a list of contractor names and company statistics for the members to review.  The members agreed to select 2 or 3 of the contractors and interview them at a special meeting on April 8th. 
5. Municipal Building Assessments-Benchmarking

a. Building wish list – The members agreed to table this discussion for the next meeting.
6. Street Light Review- Chairman Greeno stated that they followed up with the rules and regulations and reviewed the street light repair history.
7. New Member Drive – The members agreed to table this discussion for the next meeting.
8. Earth Light Presentation – Jon Scavone- Mr. Scavone provided the members with literature about Earth Light and provided a brief overview of the programs offered: small business programs, solar, energy opportunities (referenced the street lights) and explained the concept of CPACE.  
9. New Business- The board agreed to change the CETF monthly meeting time from 6 p.m. to 5 p.m. 

10. Adjournment- Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz motioned to adjourn at 7:25 p.m., seconded by Peter D’Addario.  Meeting adjourned.

    Respectfully Submitted,

    Christine Castonguay

    Recording Secretary
